Hello Warren County R-III Families,

Below is information from the June 10, 2021 Warren County R-III School Board meeting.

## **New Hires**

Congratulations and welcome to Nichole Watts as a Guidance Counselor at Black Hawk Middle School, Michaela Crum as a 5th grade teacher at Rebecca Boone, and Michael Jaspering as the HS/MS Project Lead the Way teacher.

# Recognitions

The board of education recognized Deanna Zwyers for receiving her Essential Certification from the Missouri School Boards Association. To earn this certification a school board member must complete 18.5 hours of training.



## **Superintendents Reports**

Food Service Director, Debbie Linke, gave an update about the food service department and the wellness program.

Activities Director, Kevin Fowler, gave an update about activities across the district.

Dr. Klinginsmith, Superintendent, gave an update about school climate, COVID, and the district finances.

Full program evaluations and presentations can be found on BoardDocs. Here is a link.

#### **Contracts and Agreements**

The Warren County R-III Board of Education approved contracts and agreements for:

- The All Emcompassing School
- Red Cross

All contracts and agreements can be found in BoardDocs. Here is a link.

#### **Old Business**

Form JEA-AF1 (Part Time Attendance Form), form IKFA-AF1 (Early Graduation Form), Policy IKFA (Early Graduation) were approved. These policies now outline which activities early graduates can still participate in.

#### **New Business**

New curriculum for library media, computers, business, marketing, industrial technology, FACS, agriculture, Project Lead the Way, math, english language arts, visual arts, and music were approved.

A contract with Integrated Facility Services was approved for the purpose of adding a water flow control device on the Daniel Boone HVAC unit. This should provide better temperature control in the building. This device is being paid for out of federal ESSER II funds.

An agreement with the City of Warrenton was approved to maintain our current level of School Resource Officers. The expense of the school resource officers is split 50/50 between the school district and the city of Warrenton.

Base substitute teacher pay has been increased to \$120 per day which is equal to \$15 per hour.

All new business documents can be found in BoardDocs. Here is a link.

We apologize for the technical difficulties streaming tonight's meeting on Facebook. You can view the board meeting in its entirety on the district Facebook page, but the sound is not great.

Sincerely,

Gregg Klinginsmith

Superintendent of Schools

Warren County R-III School District